HELMWOOD HEIGHTS ELEMENTARY

SITE BASED COUNCIL MEETING

April 8, 2014
(draft)
Members Present:
Michelle Hart, Mary Bell, Nancy Hepner, Saima Rabbani, Maggie Brockman
1. Call to Order.  The meeting was called to order by chairperson Michelle Hart at 3:20pm. 
2. Approval of Agenda/March minutes.  On a motion/second by Hepner/Rabbani, both the agenda and March minutes were approved.

3. Receipt of Board Minutes and FRYSC Minutes.  The Council acknowledged receipt of the March 17th EIS Board of Education meeting minutes. There were no FRYSC minutes.  
4. Public Comment – There was no public comment.  

5. Good News Report
a. A survey about our Title I program was sent home yesterday, asking for parent input on the Parent-School Learning Compact and how information is shared about Title I for HHES.  Several surveys were returned today.  One of the more frequent responses on a question about communication indicates that more electronic delivery is desired by parents. Ms. Hart will share more information about the survey results at the May SBDM meeting.
6. Student Achievement
a. Testing.  Our K-PREP testing scrimmage dates will be April 22 – 23 for grades 3 – 5.  The plan is to simulate all testing scenarios, to include the time of day, accommodations for students, etc.  After grading all the scrimmage tests, students will have conferences on how they did and where they can improve.

7. Planning
a. Third Reading: BYOD Policy.  After reviewing the policy again, the BYOD policy was approved on a motion/second by Bell/Hepner.  This policy will be numbered and an official copy will be distributed at the next meeting.
b. Second Reading: SBDM Policy 3.03 Program Review Policy.  After reviewing the changes from the previous meeting, a motion/second by Brockman/Rabbani approved the revisions.

c. Review:  SBDM Policy 2.02 Parent Requests.  After sending out information for the Parent Request process, the policy will need to be amended to reflect the change in when class lists are posted.  The change will read as follows:

i. For #5, change to read as the following:  “Placements will be designated by the end of July, prior to school starting in August.”
After reviewing the By-Laws and seeing no issue, the policy was then approved with the designated change on a motion/second by Hepner/Brockman.

8. Program Review.  The Council reviewed a summary handout of the Writing and Practical Living/Career Studies components of Program Review.  (Copies of the entire report will be filed in this year’s SBDM binder.)  The Program Review Committee will approve the reports for submission, as they are due by the end of April.  The SBDM Council tentatively approved the drafts on a motion/second by Bell/Hepner.
9. Budget.  

a. Section 6.   The Council reviewed our current Section 6 budget for the school year.  Ms. Hart mentioned that teacher will be asked to tone down the copies for the end of the year, as the Duplicating budget is estimated to run very close to the remaining balance.  Ink continues to be costly as well.
b. Section 6 for 2014-15.  After reviewing the tentative budget for next year, Ms. Hart shared that one change will involve ink.  In years past, ink was ordered for everyone.  After doing an ink inventory over Spring Break and evaluating our ordering process, ink will be ordered on an as-needed basis beginning in July.  Our tentative Contingency looks to be $17,123.  On a motion/second from Bell/Brockman, the 2014-15 budget was approved.
c. RTA Grant.  HHES was awarded a RTA grant for next year, which includes a maximum award of $48,500 toward a reading teacher for one year.  Ms. Hart shared with the Council, however, that this will not fund the whole position, leaving a shortfall estimated to be around $20,000.  The grant can be declined, or additional funds from other monies can be used to supplement the position.  Ms. Hart will explore the options, and the Council will discuss at the next meeting.
d. Title I.  Ms. Hart discussed our tentative Title I allocation for next year (Title funds run October 1 – September 30).  These funds could be budgeted for four full-time Instructional Assistants and two to three part-time Instructional Assistants, or two full-time and five to six part-time Instructional Assistants.
10. Committee Reports.  There were no Committee Reports.
11. New Business.  There was no New Business.
12. Meeting Adjourned.  On a motion/second by Hepner/Brockman, the meeting was adjourned at 4:41p.m.  Our next meeting is scheduled for May 13th at 3:20p.m.
